                             CYNGOR CYMUNED PENCAER

PENCAER COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Monday 11th May at 8.30pm



                  St. Nicholas Community Hall
Present: Cllrs: Mrs R Lloyd, Mrs. Barbara Lewis, Mrs E Duggan, D Reed, E Perkins, R Llewhelin.
In attendance:  Mrs Emma Beynon – Clerk, 
1. Ymddiheuriadau  /  Apologies for absence
C. Cllr Owen James
2.  Datgan diddordeb  / Notification of interest
        None
3. Cofnodion y Cyfarfod 13 Ebrill 2015 / Minutes of the meeting held on 13th April 2015
          Accepted - Proposed by Cllr Eleri Duggan seconded by Cllr Barbara Lewis.
4.  Materion yn codi  /  Matters arising:  
        14/0926/PA – Caersegan Farm, St Nicholas – Conversion of agricultural building into 5 residential units – Councillors were read an email received by the clerk from Ceri Jones PCC stating no 106 payment had been made.  Cllr Perkins requested that clerk email PCC back stating as per local knowledge a section 106 payment of several thousand pounds had already been made by the original applicants who have since resold the property and to re ask what was the amount, when it was paid etc….
5.    Ceisiadau Cynllunio  /  Planning Applications:

14/1203/PA - Tregwynt Mill, Castlemorris – Construction of workshop unit…. – No adverse comments but councillors experiencing problems accessing the plans on line.

15/0081/PA - Llandrudion, Pencaer – Alteration to adjoining shed to form kitchen….. due to no internet access at the hall and the late notification of this application Councilors agreed to view the associated documents on line and contact the clerk with their comments if any.
14/1071/PA – Velindre Farm, St Nicholas – Slurry Lagoon – Notification of Planning and Public Rights of Way Committee meeting 19th May 2015.
6.       Ariannol / Finances
Balance of current account:- £1788.01 24.4.2015

AON Insurance renewal - £249.07 - payment agreed proposed by Cllr Eleri Duggan and seconded by Cllr Rhian Lloyd. 

7. OVW
A meeting was held on 21st April 2015 when Paul Eagan Deputy Chief Executive attended outlining the benefits of being a One Voice Wales member. A training booklet was handed out and a consultancy service by One Voice Wales was offered to all member councils. Cllr Barbara Lewis spoke about the Williamson Report outlining the importance of competent Councillors and Clerks.
8.   Llythyron  /  Correspondence: 
· The pensions regulator – Automatic enrolment – Councillors agreed to await further correspondence and for the clerk to enrol as a contact.
· OVW - Y Llais/The Voice

· Noah’s Ark Children’s hospice – celebrating 10 years

· Hywel Dda – Let’s Talk Health

· Hywel Dda – Women & Childrens Health Services

· PCC – Register of members interests – handed out by clerk for councillors to complete.
· OVW - Programme 2015 for Cymru’n Cofio Wales Remembers 1914-1918 – emailed to councillors.

· OVW - Code of Practice on Workforce Matters – emailed to councillors.

· OVW - CLEAN COAST WEEK 2015: 8-17 MAY– emailed to councillors. 

· OVW - Land Transaction Tax - Short Questionnaire – emailed to councillors.

· PCC - Update on Secondary Re-organisation - 21st Century Schools – emailed to councillors.
· SOS saveour6form - Formal Response of The Joint Governing Bodies– emailed to councillors.
· OVW -  Positive Planning: Planning (Wales) Bil– emailed to councillors.

· OVW - Training at Picton Community Centre – emailed to councillors.
· Welsh Assembly - Access to Information on Community And Town Councils – emailed to councillors.
· 14/0926/PA – Caersegan Farm – email from Ceri Jones PCC
8. Materion Eraill / AOB (at Chairman’s discretion)

Cllr R Llewhelin on behalf of all the Community Councillors wished to thank the outgoing chair for all her hard work during the year and expressed best wishes to her and her husband.
Japanese Knotweed Harmony Chapel area – clerk to contact Mike Sheppard PCC.

Electronic Communication Pencaer Area – a discussion took place on the lack of adequate internet speed in the area. Cllr E Perkins suggested this could be something the Community Council look in to further. Possibility of Paul Howe talking to the Community Council – Cllr E Perkins to action.  Also the Councillors on the Hall Committee will discuss if there is still the possibility of Wi-fi coming to the Village Hall as this has been discussed previously.
Date of next meeting 1st June 2015.

Signed .............................................................................
Date ..................................................................

